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Greetings to All 
 

Fr Peter has announced to all of you a couple of weeks ago, that after Christmas 
will be my last week of my ministry at this lovely parish of Caloundra. What a   
truly blessed year. It hardly seems possible that a year ago I arrived at the parish 
and yet here I am, all packed up and ready to move again for a new mission.  
 

Today, I would like to take this opportunity to express my gratitude to each and 
every one of you for the privilege of being a part of this wonderful parish family. 
In so many ways, you have affirmed the gift of my priesthood vocation and also 
taught me what it means to be a priest.  
 

My spiritual director once advised me that “the first three years of your    
priesthood is a honeymoon, all care but no responsibility, so enjoy as 
much as you can”. I am certain that I have had an incredible third year of my 
“priesthood honeymoon” here at the parish of Caloundra. I experienced so much 
love and joy, especially the way in which the people of this parish have            
embraced me. It has been so wonderful.  
 

Perhaps this is why I have experienced some challenges in saying good-bye. 
Especially, in the last few weeks it was like being on an emotional roller coaster, 
sometimes overwhelmed by these feelings.  
 

However, as it often appears in the Scriptures, there is the word BUT. In the 
midst of the mixed feelings of leaving, BUT the one thing has remained constant 
in my heart is an awareness of a deep gratitude to God and to all of you. I have 
come to know so many wonderful people in this parish who have an incredible 
faith. There is so much that I have learned. 
 

Therefore, I am grateful for your faith, your kindness, your generosity, your 
laughter and hugs… I am thankful for many relationships that I have formed in 
this parish and for the many ways the people of this parish have helped me to 
grow in my relationship with God. I thank God for the year I have been here.  
 

I would like to express my gratitude to Fr Peter, Fr Joseph, Fr Josh, all the retired 
bishop and priests, Parish staff – Vicki, Eileen, Dawn, Don, Dale & Edgar for 
your support and friendship throughout this year.  
 

Especially, my special thanks is to Fr Peter. Through your mentorship, you have 
had good answers and solutions for everything that needed to be addressed. I 
have learned things that would never have crossed my mind through your      
guidance, and I would like to thank you for the difference you have made in my 
ministry.  
 

Leaving and change are emotional no matter who we are. My heart is truly filled 
with sadness to say good bye, BUT it also embarks an excitement with a new 
journey ahead of me at Jubilee. I hope that you remember me in your prayers 
and I will do likewise.  
 

I would like to borrow the words of St. Paul to the Philippians to close my words 
of farewell to all of you. 
 
 

I thank my God every time I remember you. In all my prayers for all of you, I always 
pray with joy because of your partnership in the gospel from the first day until 

now, being confident of this, that he who began a good work in you will carry it on 
to completion until the day of Christ Jesus.  

 

See ya,  Fr Dang 

Our Lady of the Rosary Catholic Parish 
Embracing the faith communities of Beerwah, Caloundra, Currimundi, Kawana, 

Landsborough, Little Mountain, Maleny and Unity at Caloundra West. 

FOURTH SUNDAY OF ADVENT -  YEAR C 

WEEKEND OF 18/19 DECEMBER 2021 
 

Proper of the Mass  

 

First Reading: Micah 5:1-4 Second Reading: Heb 10:5-10 Gospel: Lk 1:39-44 



 

In Transition 

As a parish family we welcome Cruz Sage, Evie Sage, Liam Delamont & Zara Blunck    

who will be baptised at OLR this weekend. 
We also pray for Nick Cersosimo whose funeral will be this Tuesday at OLR. May his soul and all the souls of our  

deceased priests, religious and parishioners  Rest in Peace. 

A New Priest 
As Fr Dang prepares to leave us for his new mission at the large city fringe Jubilee Parish we  

welcome to the Archdiocese and to our diverse, Our Lady of the Rosary parish, 
Fr Ejikeme Valentine Ntamaka.  Fr Ejikeme  was  to be here earlier but his arrival to our  

 Archdiocese had been delayed because of the Covid travel restrictions.   Fr Ejikeme is 38 years old, 
and was ordained in July 2015.  Since ordination, he has worked in parish ministry as Associate 

Pastor at Holy Cross parish, Olokoro Umuahia, Nigeria and Parish Priest of St Peter’s parish, 
Umuako Nsirimo, also Nigeria.    

As Fr Ejikeme settles in and slowly discovers where everything is in our community please introduce 
yourself to him.  Like all our priests, Fr Ejikeme eats everything!!!!! 

 

Our Christmas Tree  
which stands at the entrance of OLR 

church is beautifully decorated by  
our local craft group who meet each 

week in the Parish Centre. 
 
 

Well done 
and thank 
you team. 

 

Your generosity to the Parish week in, week out, is very much appreciated 

and our Parish mission of witnessing to the Good News takes place 

through your continued support – thank you.   The disruption caused by 

Covid has changed so many  aspects of our lives and daily routine and we 

have all had to adapt and discover new ways of doing old things!    

This is especially true of how we financially support the parish.   

For some the direct debit option works well,  others have utilized the  

QR code or the drum at the entrance to the OLR church or the collection 

plates at our other communities.   

However you decide to financially support the different  

communities of Our Lady of the Rosary, a grateful parish says thank you! 

Progress 
 

It has taken us a while but at last we can see progress!   
Earlier in the year the pavers were removed and last week the first 

stage of the proposed gathering area was concreted.  The next 
stage will hopefully commence early in the New Year when the  

covered walkway leading from the presbytery to the school will be 
replaced and the uneven pavers will be removed.  A new concrete 
path will then be installed ensuring the disabled toilet, that was built 

earlier in the year, is accessible to all parishioners.   
 

Thank you once again for your generous support of the parish that 
makes this project possible. 

As the old year slips into history and we look forward to the New Year with all its possibilities and challenges we reflect 
fondly on those who have gone before us marked with the sign of faith.   Especially we remember our deceased priests 

and religious who have ministered to us over the years. As a Parish Family we remember our second Parish Priest,   
Fr John Dobson, whose third anniversary was marked on Saturday, December 18th.   May Dobbo’s soul, and the 

souls of all our departed brothers and sisters, through the rich mercy of God, rest in Peace.   



 

Parish Diary 
 

Monday 20 Dec  
Mass (OLR) 9am 

 

Tuesday 21 Dec  
Mass (OLR) 9am 

1st Rite Reconciliation (Maleny) 8.30am 
Mass (Maleny) 9am 

 

Wednesday 22 Dec  
Mass (Lt Mt) 9.30am 

 

Thursday 23 Dec  
Mass (OLR) 9am 

Mass (Currimundi) 9.30am 
 

Friday 24 Dec  Christmas Eve 
Mass 4pm (OLR school Undercover Area)   

Mass 5pm (Unity College Auditorium) 
Mass 5pm (Beerwah) 

Carols 6.30pm Mass 7pm (Maleny) 
Mass 7pm (OLR)  (Livestream) 

Mass 10pm (OLR) 
 

Saturday 25 Dec Christmas Day 
Mass 6.30am (OLR)        

Mass 7am  (Landsborough) 
Mass 8am  (Kawana) 

Mass 9:15am (Currimundi) 
Mass 9:30am (OLR) (Livestream) 
Mass 10:30am (Little Mountain) 

 

NO 5pm Vigil Masses 
 

Sunday 26 Dec 
The Holy Family 

Mass (OLR) 6.30am 
Mass (Landsborough) 7am 

Mass (Unity) 8am 
Mass (Kawana) 8am 
Mass (Maleny) 9am 

Mass (Currimundi) 9.15am 
Mass (OLR) 9:30am  

Mass (Lt Mt) 10.30am 
Family Mass (Unity) 5pm 

 

 

THIS WEEK IN OUR PARISH   
 
 

Sunday 19 Dec:    Fourth Sunday of Advent 

 Maleny Advent Reflection Group 10.15am after Mass in Pat Daley 
Centre.  

 A Carols night will be held in Our Lady of the Way Church,     
Landsborough on Sunday 19th December from 5.00pm to 6.30pm. 
Everyone welcome to come along with family and friends to join 
this special festive occasion. 

 

Monday 20 Dec:           

 Adoration after the OLR Mass each Monday - All welcome. 

 The Prayer for Priests prayer group meets after the 9am morning 
Mass, all welcome. 

Tuesday 21 Dec: 

The Tuesday Club hosts cards in the Caloundra Pastoral Centre 
weekly beginning at 8:30am - all welcome. This is the last one for 
the year, restarts 11/1/2022. 

 Individual Confessions at 8.30am at Sacred Heart Maleny 

 Maleny Exposition of the Blessed Sacrament from 8.30am, Mass 
9.00am, Rosary 9.30am after Mass. 

 OLR St Vincent de Paul meet every Tuesday at 3pm in the Parish 
Centre.   We make daily visits to those in need. New members   
welcome. Phone Dawn 5430 9390 for further enquiries. 

 

Wednesday 22 Dec:     

Maleny cards 6.00pm in the Pat Daley Centre  

Young Adults Group meet at the Parish Centre 6pm each    
Wednesday. 

Thursday 23 Dec:     

 No Thursday Unity Mass during the school holidays. 
 

Friday 24 Dec:    Christmas Eve 

 See Mass times in Parish Diary list. 
 

Saturday 25 Dec:       Christmas Day 

 See Mass times in Parish Diary list. 
 

Sunday 26 Dec:    The Holy Family 

 Mass times as normal. 

 
We acknowledge the traditional custodians of this sacred land.   

 
Open to the Spirit who has ever been present here, we resolve 
to continue to appreciate its beauty, to be wise stewards of its 

resources, and to honour the connection the traditional  
owners have with the land.  

Financing Flowers in Maleny 
So we can purchase flowers for special feast days the Maleny community is taking advantage of the 

“Containers for Change” initiative. Bottles and cans are collected at the church entrance each Sunday and 
taken to our local collection point. Flowers are also donated by community members and are cut from the 
gardens around the church. The donations allow us to accumulate funds which can be used to buy fresh 
flowers to decorate the church for special occasions.  We see it as a win, win. Caring for our world and  
caring for God’s house and a big thank you to all those people of our community who support us with  

donations of recyclable bottles and cans.  Chris & Moya. 

To take advantage of the post Christmas period and to allow our administrative staff some of their  
annual leave, the Parish Office will be closed from  

24th December, 12noon until 9am, 10th of January 2022.  
In case of a pastoral emergency you can always contact a priest through the parish emergency phone 0431099854.  

Over the next two weeks please note the changes to our weekday masses. 

The Christmas rosters for  
the OLR Masses are filling up.   
But we are still in need of some  

liturgical ministers. If you know which Mass 
you will be attending and could volunteer 
please mark your name on the roster  at 

the front doors of the church.  
Thank you in advance. 

For all those who are coming to the 4pm 
Mass at OLR Christmas Eve, could you 

please bring a chair.  
We will have some available but may not 

have enough for everyone.  Don’t forget you 
will need to QR code in at all our Masses. 



Branko Mudronja        
JP Qualified        
branko@bakarelatrust.com     
www.bakarelatrust.com      
0424 601 489 

 

Aged Care Contract Review 

Assistance with Forms/Witnessing 
Contract Dispute Resolution 

Internet/Phone Contract Review 
Problem solving 

Affordable Home and  

Office Removals 
25B Latcham Drive, Caloundra 

PH:   5491 1078 

 
Servicing the Sunshine Coast &  

SE QLD for the past 18 years 

Local people moving people locally 

 

Geoff Lyons, Joe Lyons,  

Andrew Stephenson and Karen Carpenter 

  CALOUNDRA    Ph. 5491 2422 

Home Service 

 

Home help for seniors 
Cleaning, transport, shopping,  

Government funded for those eligible. 

 

Ph: 5492 4019 

  Dom’s at Kings 

Authentic Italian Restaurant 
 

Great food & wine. Great hospitality        
 

5492 8889 
 

Private Functions available also. 
Bookings essential. 

 

Open for dinner 7 nights from 5pm 
and lunch Saturday/Sundays. 

 

Antiques and Collectables 
Tools, Shed & Garage Items 

Anything that you no longer use or need 

Ring Claude before your garage sale 
 

0429 813 903 

35 years on the Sunshine 
Coast, manufacturers of 
kitchen, vanity, bar tops 

domestic and commercial, 
shopfitting. Direct       

importers of granite,  
marble and  semi-precious stones.  

Processing reconstituted stone.  
Please call. 

7 Industrial Ave, Caloundra West 
Ph: 07 5491 9035  
Fax: 07 5491 8114 
Email: info@margra.com.au 
                    reception@margra.com.au 

BILL LYONS 
SOLICITORS 

 
PERSONAL INJURY CLAIMS 

 
 

Ph: 5499 7777 
 

               

17 Bronwyn Street,  
Caloundra, Qld.  
(07) 5491 3234 
 

service@pelicanmotors.com 
 

POSITIONS VACANT: Come join 
our friendly team! We are searching 

for mechanics to work with us. 

SERVICE CENTRE 

PELICAN MOTORS 

Caloundra                 5491 1559 
Maroochydore  5443 9953 
Nambour                       5476 2866 
Noosa                                    5470 2664  

PROUDLY AUSTRALIAN 

 Little Mountain  
Grocery 

 

(Asian/Indian Grocery Store) 
 

Filipino, Asian, Nepali &  
Indian Groceries 

 

Address: 65 Pierce Ave, 
Little Mountain, 4551         

(Near Caloundra Rubbish Tip) 
 

David Millar Real Estate 
 

8 Second Avenue 
CALOUNDRA QLD 4551 

 
            SALES  

       RENTALS 
FREE PROPERTY APPRAISAL 

 

PHONE: (07) 5491 3344 
 

info@davidmillarrealestate.com.au 

AIR CONDITIONING &  
ELECTRICAL SERVICES 

 
Service / Breakdowns / Installation 

 
 0400 799 290 

 

www.radicoolair.com 
 

ARC:AU45470    
ECL:82435 

QBCC: 15084827 

3, Burns Street, Buddina 
(Near Kawana Shopping World) 

 

Ph: 53263716    
Mob: 0411 422 694 

 

Indian, Asian,  
Filipino,  

African Groceries  

SPICE LAND 

Property Maintenance  
 

Services include: 

Mowing  -  Hedging  -  Edging  -  Spraying 

Green Waste Removal  -  Air Brooming 

All natural products 
 

Phone Mark on 0414 194 321 
 

ABN: 8944 7051 828 

Member of St Vincent de Paul - Police Check 

FREE VIRUS SCAN 
In your home 
 

House call Computers 
0424 181 782 

COMPUTER OFFER 

No Call Out Fee 

Removal extra 

BILL LYONS 
SOLICITORS 

*conveyancing  * wills & estates   * 
enduring powers of attorney 

*personal injury claims 
 

Ph: 5499 7777 
 

 

Thank you for  
remembering  

Our Lady of the 
Rosary in your 

will. 

 

Salon Abode 
 
 
 

Kerrie Lane 
P: 07 5438 0538 

8 Rooke St, Dicky Beach 4551 
www.salonabode.com.au 
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